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Heads of Clinical Departments and Institutes  
with employees conducting scientific research  

in the discipline: medical sciences. 
 
 

Subject: Increase in the limits of “statutory subjects", distribution of funds not used in Competition No. 1. of  
Internal Projects – discipline: MEDICAL SCIENCES. 

 
 

Dear Sirs, 

I kindly inform you that the funds unused under Competition No. 1 of Internal Projects – discipline: MEDICAL 
SCIENCES, have been distributed. 

According to the proposal of the Council for the Medical Sciences Discipline and the decision of HM Rector, 
the unused funds have been divided into units the employees of which are conducting research in medical 
sciences. 

The basis for the division is the sum of points obtained by the employees of a given unit for the 
accomplishments in 2019 – publications, projects and patents – qualified as accomplishment in medical 
sciences. For employees declaring activity in two discipilines, publications were qualified for the disciplines 
indicated in the declarations generated in the WUM.PUBLIKACJE system; the projects and patents were qualified 
to the leading disciplines. The summary was made according to the status as at the date of the summary of 
accomplishments for 2019, i.e. for 15 May this year. 

The increase in the funding for units in 2020 was defined according to the formula below. 
 

Score obtained by the unit in medical sciences for 
accomplishments (2019) 

Sum of scores for accomplishments in medical sciences 

obtained by all units 
WUM (2019 

 

*        Funds unused in Competition No. 1 

          for Internal Projects – discipline:  

          MEDICAL SCIENCES 

 

Individual decisions regarding the final distribution of the funds will not be issued. Should you have any 
questions, please contact the Department of Science: (aen@wum.edu.pl). 

The principles for funds disbursement shall remain unchanged. 

Sincerely yours, 

/illegible signature/ 
prof. dr hab. Jadwiga Turło 
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